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Minutes for September 2, 2016
The Theresian Society met Friday, September 2nd, 2016. Edwina Fitzpatrick, President, called the meeting to order at 9:10 AM.  
Judy Theisen asked for any additions or deletions to the prayer line.  There were two additions and two deletions. The group recited the healing prayer.  

June minutes were approved as sent out by email. 
Linda O’Connell, Corresponding Secretary, sent 4 birthday cards and a Mass card. She read a thank you card from Edwina.

Dedee Rice, Treasurer, read the Treasurer's report. The current balance after receiving some rental money for the craft fair and paying for Unbound is $3,734.88.
 
Old Business:  Marianne McCloskey, Bereavement Ministry, reported there was1 funeral with 185 people for the reception. Ann Foster and her husband deserve a special recognition for getting enough chicken for the reception since there was a power outage.  There was a suggestion to accept a donation of a coffee urn from Dedee. We voted to accept the donation but also purchase a second one for the receptions. One regular, one decaf. There was a discussion of missing silverware. Some might have been thrown away during past receptions. Should we try to replace the ones missing or just purchase plastic. We currently have around 140 sets. No decision made.

Kerry Fallon has asked to have 3 people speak during masses to recruit younger women.    Pat Amos will speak at the 5:00 pm Mass. Betty Zahn will speak at 8:00am. Linda Gregory will speak at 10:30. We think the talks will be the weekend of October 1 and 2. 
New Business:   Tina Brooks reported on the Craft Fair.  The Craft Fair is scheduled for Saturday, October 15, from 9:00 - 2:00.  As of today's meeting, 19 tables have been rented and 15 vendors have signed up.  Some vendors reported that they didn't feel like the parish supported them last year. We need to be sure to include an announcement in the bulletin.
The Theresian board needs to have an election in December. The Nominating Committee will include Tina Brooks, Doris Melancon, and Phyllis Hall. They will present their suggestions in November for elections in December.

MaryAnn Cronin spoke on behalf of her husband, Joe Cronin. He will be riding across the country to support VKCCI. This is the charitable branch of the Knights. They support families in need. The Theresians voted to donate $100.00.

Pat Amos invited anyone interested to join the Knitters Group. They meet on Wednesdays from 12:30- 2:00.  Pat also said that pictures of children and phone numbers would not be added to the new directory that will be online.

The Mass scheduled for Paul Fitzpatrick today will be done in November due to the funeral Mass today.

Betty Zahn announced that Sarah Golden, the woman we sponsor at the Poor Clare Monastery outside of West Point, will be making her first vow of profession on Saturday, September 17 at 9:00 am. She will be Sister Veronica Mary. Please feel free to send a card to congratulate her.

John Rice, from the Boy Scout troop, thanked us for purchasing so much popcorn from him. He received a scholarship for the amount he sold.

Glinda Espiritu needs volunteers to assist her for Hospitality for RCIA this year. The classes will meet between the masses. Could you volunteer once a month?

Volunteers are also needed for the Parish Picnic on Sunday, October 2 after the 10:30 Mass. The church is cooking hamburgers and hot dogs.

Please note: Due to several conflicts this is a change from what was decided in the meeting. Our next meeting will be Friday, October 7th with Mass at 9:00 a.m. and the meeting to follow. The hostesses will be Linda Gregory and Chriss Lawrence. Our next quarterly meeting will be Sunday, November 6th between the masses. Ann will put this announcement in the bulletin. Gift prizes went to Pat Amos and Ginny Carrington.

There being no further business, the closing prayer was recited and Edwina adjourned the meeting at 10:00 A.M.
Respectfully submitted by Linda Gregory to Chriss Lawrence
